March 26, 2008
Mr. Bryan Babcock

AT&T

9444 Nall Avenue

Overland Park, KS  66207-2516

RE:
Antioch Road Widening (119th Street to I-435)


Overland Park, Kansas


City Project No. TH-0853

KDOT Project No. 46N-0374-01

Dear Mr. Babcock:

Enclosed is a full-size set of Preliminary Plans (dated 03-26-08) for the above referenced project.  The proposed improvements include widening Antioch Road from a four-lane section to a six-lane section, storm sewer modifications, median landscaping with irrigation system, sidewalk reconstruction, edge drains (outside curb and median curb), traffic signal modifications, new street lighting, and fiber optic interconnect installation. 
Roadway construction is scheduled for 2010.  Utility relocation work is scheduled to begin Spring 2009 and be complete Fall 2009.
A Utility Coordination Meeting has been scheduled for 1:30pm, Thursday, April 17th.  The meeting will be held at our HNTB Overland Park office located at 7450 West 130th Street, Suite 400, OP, KS.  Please have a representative of your firm attend the meeting and be prepared to discuss the following:

• Verify if your facilities are shown correctly

• Are your facilities within private easements

• Determine potential conflicts and relocation requirements

• Develop Utility Master Plan (coordinate various utility relocations with each other through restricted areas)
Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

HNTB CORPORATION

John Yoakum, P.E.

Attachments

Copy to: Wayne Gudenkauf, City of Overland Park                                                                        
